## UBND THỊ XÃ HOÀI NHƠN HỘI ĐỒNG TUYỂN DỤNG CÔNG CHỨC CẤP XÃ NĂM 2024

# CỘNG HÒA XÃ HỘI CHỦ NGHĨA VIỆT NAM Độc lập – Tự do – Hạnh phúc

Hoài Nhơn, ngày 29 tháng 11 năm 2024

Số: 05 /TB-HĐTD

## THÔNG BÁO

Danh mục tài liệu hướng dẫn ôn tập vòng 1 kỳ tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã thị xã Hoài Nhơn năm 2024

Thực hiện Kế hoạch số 208/KH-UBND ngày 21/10/2024 của Ủy ban nhân dân thị xã Hoài Nhơn về việc tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã năm 2024.

Hội đồng tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã thị xã Hoài Nhơn thông báo danh mục tài liệu hướng dẫn ôn tập vòng 1 kỳ tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã thị xã Hoài Nhơn năm 2024, gồm:

- Phụ lục 1: Hướng dẫn ôn tập môn Kiến thức chung (vòng 1)
- Phụ lục 2: Hướng dẫn ôn tập môn Tiếng Anh (vòng 1)

Hội đồng tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã thị xã Hoài Nhơn năm 2024 không tổ chức ôn tập trung cho các thí sinh. Đề nghị các thí sinh tự nghiên cứu và ôn tập các nội dung để tham gia thi tuyển theo hướng dẫn đính kèm.

Hội đồng tuyển dụng công chức cấp xã thị xã Hoài Nhơn năm 2024 thông báo để các cá nhân, cơ quan có liên quan và thí sinh dự tuyển được biết./.

#### Nơi nhận:

- Sở Nội vụ;
- Chủ tịch, các PCT UBND thị xã;
- Thành viên Hôi đồng tuyển dung;
- Trang TTĐT thi xã (để đăng tải);
- UBND các xã, phường;
- Lưu: Hồ sơ tuyển dụng.

TM. HỘI ĐỒNG TUYỂN DỤNG KT. CHỦ TỊCH PHÓ CHỦ TICH

TRƯỞNG PHÒNG NỘI VỤ Nguyễn Văn Hiệp

## Phụ lục 1 TÀI LIỆU HƯỚNG DẪN ÔN TẬP THI TUYỂN CÔNG CHỨC CẤP XÃ THỊ XÃ HOÀI NHƠN, TỈNH BÌNH ĐỊNH NĂM 2024 (VÒNG 1) MÔN: PHẦN KIẾN THỨC CHUNG

## I. THÔNG TIN CHUNG:

Phần thi Kiến thức chung gồm 60 câu hỏi về hệ thống chính trị, tổ chức bộ máy của Đảng, Nhà nước, các tổ chức chính trị - xã hội; quản lý hành chính nhà nước; chủ trương, đường lối của Đảng, chính sách, pháp luật của Nhà nước.

Thời gian thi: 60 phút.

# II. NỘI DUNG HƯỚNG DẪN ÔN TẬP:

- 1. Hiến pháp năm 2013: Chương I; Chương II; Chương IV; Chương IX
- 2. Luật Tổ chức chính quyền địa phương ngày 19/6/2015; Luật sửa đổi, bổ sung một số điều của Luật Tổ chức Chính phủ và Luật Tổ chức chính quyền địa phương ngày 22/11/2019;
- Nhiệm vụ, quyền hạn và cơ cấu tổ chức của chính quyền địa phương ở xã: Từ Điều 30 đến Điều 36;
  - Hoạt động của hội đồng nhân dân: Từ Điều 78 đến Điều 102;
  - Hoạt động của ủy ban nhân dân: Từ Điều 113 đến Điều 125
- 3. Nghị định số 59/2019/NĐ-CP ngày 01/7/2019 của Chính phủ quy định chi tiết một số điều và biện pháp thi hành Luật Phòng, chống tham nhũng;
- 4. Nghị quyết 76/NQ-CP ngày 15/7/2021 của Chính phủ ban hành Chương trình tổng thể cải cách hành chính nhà nước giai đoạn 2021-2030;
- 5. Luật cán bộ, công chức 2008 và Luật sửa đổi, bổ sung một số điều của Luật cán bộ, công chức và luật Viên chức 2019 (phần liên quan đến công chức);
- 6. Nghị định số 33/2023/NĐ-CP, ngày 10 tháng 6 năm 2023 của Chính phủ ban hành Nghị định quy định về cán bộ, công chức cấp xã và người hoạt động không chuyên trách ở cấp xã, ở thôn, tổ dân phố.
- 7. Nghị định số 112/2020/NĐ-CP ngày 18 tháng 9 năm 2020 về xử lý kỷ luật cán bộ, công chức, viên chức (các nội dung liên quan đến công chức);
- 8. Nghị định số 71/2023/NĐ-CP, ngày 20 tháng 9 năm 2023 của Chính phủ về sửa đổi, bổ sung một số điều của Nghị định số 112/2020/NĐ-CP ngày 18 tháng 9 năm 2020 về xử lý kỷ luật cán bộ, công chức, viên chức (các nội dung liên quan đến công chức);
- 9. Nghị định số 90/2020/NĐ-CP của Chính phủ ngày 13 tháng 8 năm 2020 của Chính phủ về đánh giá, xếp loại chất lượng cán bộ, công chức, viên chức (các nội dung liên quan đến công chức).
- 10. Nghị định số 48/2023/NĐ-CP, ngày 17 tháng 7 năm 2023 của Chính phủ về sửa đổi, bổ sung một số điều của Nghị định số 90/2020/NĐ-CP ngày 13 tháng 8 năm 2020 về đánh giá, xếp loại chất lượng cán bộ, công chức, viên chức (các nội dung liên quan đến công chức).

------HÉT-----

# Phụ lục 2 TÀI LIỆU HƯỚNG DẪN ÔN TẬP THI TUYỀN CÔNG CHỨC CẤP XÃ THỊ XÃ HOÀI NHƠN, TỈNH BÌNH ĐỊNH NĂM 2024 (VÒNG 1) MÔN: TIẾNG ANH (A1)

# PART 1. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

PART 1. VOCA	BULARY AND G	RAMMAR	
<b>Choose the best</b>	option A, B, C or I	O to complete each sente	nce
1. I like to	books before go	ing to bed.	
A. cook	B. read	C. watch	D. play
2. My sister can.	very delici	ous meals.	
A. see	B. take	C. watch	D. cook
3. We usually	soccer in the p	ark on weekends.	
A. read	B. make	C. play	D. do
4. Can you	me a letter when	you arrive?	
A. buy	B. write	C. have	D. give
5. I often	. TV in the evening	with my family.	
A. watch	B. see	C. read	D. listen
6. Every morning	g, I a cup of	coffee.	
A. eat	B. see	C. drink	D. sing
7. She likes to	fresh fruits fo	or breakfast.	
A. eat	B. take	C. smell	D. give
8. Let's	a cake for the party.		
A. do	B. borrow	C. play	D. make
	me to the nearest		
A. go	B. do	C. take	D. give
10. I need to	some grocerie	s from the store.	
A. buy	B. meet	C. watch	D. see
11. She often	all days		
	B. sings	C. is singing	D. is sing
	to school by bic		
A. go	B. goes	C. going	D. am going
13. There	two little trees in the	e garden.	
A. have	B. has	C. are	D. is
14. The earth	round.		
A. am	B. is	C. is being	D. be
	know the cartoon "L	•	
A. is	B. are	C. does	D. do
16 they yo	our friends?		
A. Is	B. Does	C. Do	D. Are
17. Her children	in their room.	Please be quiet!	
	B. was sleeping	-	D. are sleeping
		his office at nine o'c	1 0
A. shouted	B. called		D. calls

19. "Good luck in exams!"	
A. You too B. Never mind C. I hope so	D. You mention it
20. Jeans all over the world.	
A. sold B. are selling C. are sold	D. sell
21. Kuala Lumpur is the city in Malaysia.	
A. larger B. very large C. large	D. largest
22. She always has a quick meal noon.	
A. on B. in C. at	D. from
23. Let's get accquainted the newcomer.	
A. to B. about C. of	D. with
24. I've looked my pen everywhere and I can't	find it anywhere.
A. at B. for C. up	D. on
25. You keep our environment clean.	
A. should B. need to C. want to	D. can
26 turn off the light. It's dark here	
A. Do B. Should C. Do not	D. Should not
27. Shedo that. It's his duty.	
A. do B. should C. do not	D. should not
28. I can't finish this exercise because I have	time.
A. few B. a few C. little	D. a little
29. There's milk in the bottle. You should dri	nk orange juice.
A. few B. a few C. little	D. a little
30. There aren't students in school yard.	
A. little B. a lot of C. many	D. much
31. The fan is the ceiling.	
A. in B. on C. below	D. under
32. There're many fish the ocean.	
A. in B. on C. at	D. for
33. I cannot do exercise 3 the examination	
A. in B. on C. at	D. for
34 7:00 p.m., we are going to have small pa	rty.
A. in B. on C. at	D. for
35. This is my daughter, Kate is 10 years old.	
A. I` B. It C. He	D. She
36. I get up early Mondays.	
A. on B. in C. at	D. around
37. This car is very nice but that one is	
A. more nice B. more nicer C. nicer	D. the nicest
38. He when he is at home.	
A. smoke B. smoke never C. smokes neve	D. never smokes
39. I'm very to hear that I will go to Da Lat ton	norrow.
A. excite B. excited C. excitedly	D. exciting
40. This school is from most others.	
A. same B. special . C. different	D. similar

41. Would you mi	na the c	100r ?	
A. to open	B. opening	C. open	D. opens
42. Do you mind.	the wi	ndow?	
A. to open	B. opening	C. open	D. opens
43. It only	my mom 5 minu	ites to get to the sho	op.
<del>-</del>	B. takes	_	-
	garettes ev		•
A. is smoke	B. are smoking	C. are smoked	D. are smoke
45. I was ill yeste	rday but I am	today.	
	B. gooder		D. best
	grandmother fo		
A. he	B. him	C. his	D. himself
48. "Hi, Phong. N	lice to meet you aga	nin!"- "Hi, Kha. Nic	e to meet you,"
	B. also		
49 is from	m your house to the	post office?	
A. How much	B. How many	C. How often	D. How far
50. How	rice do you want	?	
A. much	B. many	C. a lot of	D. lost of
51. Peterto Li	inda about his vacat	tion last week.	
A. talks	B. talked	C. talking	D. to talk
52is the m	natter with you? – I	have a toothache.	
A. What	B. When	C. How	D. Why
53. What does he	look	? – He is fat and	l short.
A. like	B. at	C. for	D. after
54. This isn't Bob's	s car is	a sports car.	
A. he	B. His	C. He's	D. My
55. This examination	ion is than	the other examinati	on.
A. more easy	B. difficult	C. more difficult	D. more easier
56. It was	last night that I co	ouldn't sleep.	
A. such a hot	B. so a hot	C. such hot	D. so hot
57. They had	night that they co	uldn't sleep.	
A. so a bad	B. such a bad	C. too bad	D. enough bad
	42 Satorn Road.		
A. in	B. on	C. at	D. zero
59. I always go she	opping Mo	onday morning.	
A. on	B. by	C. next	D. at
60. Is that John's	wife? No, John	married yet.	
A. has not got	B. doesn't get	C. isn't	D. isn't be
61	? – Ten past three	2.	
A. What's the time	e B. W	hat's the hour	
C. What our are th	ney	D. How the time	
	ally have boiled rice		
<del>-</del>	B. Have you	<del>-</del>	D. Had you
	ay at home than		
A. will go	B. going	C. to go	D. go

	for every	_	
A. enough of chair	rs B. enough cl	hairs C. chairs end	ough D. chairs of enough
65. There	two chairs and a t	table in front of the	room.
A. are	B. been	C. be	D. is
66. If you	that hat, you'll ke	eep it.	
<u> </u>		C. love	D. loves
67. If the boy got i	up early, he	our family.	
	B. would meet	<del>-</del>	d. met
	you, I would stay at		
A. am			D. be
69. She if	she has time.		
	B. would call	C. will call	D. calling
	nore carefully, you		
<u> </u>	B. will not have		
	ou more about it if w		
A has			D. had
72. She speaks En	glish very		
A. good	-	C. fluent	D. bad
_	dress in the store.		
	B. more expensive		D. expensivest
-	interesting perso	-	
A. a	~ -		D. No article needed
	the cinema last night		
			D. has gone
	me 20 minutes ago		
	B. phoned		D. has phoning
_	ing a book when I	<del>-</del>	r 8
	B. had saw		D. saw
	to the restau		
=	B. go		D. was gone
	days are there in a		_ :
	B. much		D. few
	than pl		
	B. easily		D. more easily
	than to		, and a second
	B. fastly		D. faster
	than her sis		
	B. lazily		D. lazilier
83. Jack is now	than he	used to be.	
	B. happier		D. happyer
84. Mary is the	in her class	- ·P P - · · · ·	_ : <b>FF</b>
A. tall	B. tallest	C. taller	D. the taller
85. In Viet Nam. i	in her class B. tallest t is normally	in the South	than in the North.
A. hot	B. hotter	C. hottest	D. hoter
	city is th		
	<i>-</i>		

A. big	B. bigger	C. biggest	D. biger
87. She can not sin	B. bigger	she can play the pia	ano beautifully
	B. best		D. well
	than he		
A. happy	B. happier	C. happiest	D. happyer
89. Columbus	America more tl	hen 400 years ago.	
A. discovered	B. has discovered	C. had discovered	D. he has gone
	when hetow		
A. run	B. runs	C. was running	D. had run
-	ingpong when their		
			D. would play
	w York three times	_	
A. have been	B. was	C. were	D. had been
	. shape is our most		os.
	B. with		D. by
	Julie		
	B. from		D. during
95. 'I love gardeni	ing in my free time'		
A. Really?		B. What's the time	e?
	leave for Hanoi?		
	eatch the bus?		
A. Not yet.	B. Over there.	C. Yes, you can.	D. It isn't my thing.
97. We to	o join the Sports Cl	ub last year.	
	B. start		D. is starting
	from most otl		
	B. special .		D. similar
99. Mary is very g	good pl	aying table tennis.	
A. at	B. of	C. to	D. in
100. He tried to pr	event the cat	_	e road.
A. to	B. from	C. against	D. for
101. How is	the beach from her	·e?	
A. old	B. deep	C. far	D. much
102. How	your house to offic	e?	
A. old	B. many	C. far	D. much
104. He was born	May Day.		
A. on	B. in	C. at	D. by
105. How	. is the film?		•
A. old	B. long	C. far	D. much
106. If I see Emma	a, I her you a	re looking for her.	
A. tell	B. told	C. would tell	D. will tell
	e able to park unless		
	-	•	•
A. get	B. don't get	C. got	D. didn't get

108. If he, he will get there in time.			
A. run	B. to run	C. runs	D. running
109. If you learn l	nard, you the	exam.	
A. to pass	B. pass	C. would pass	D. will pass
110. I an in	teresting book at the	e moment.	
A. read	B. to read	C. reading	D. am reading
111. He his	boy to ride now.		
A. teach	B. teaches	C. is teaching	D. teaching
112. Look! John a	and Jane beaut	ifully.	
A. dance	B. is dancing	C. are dancing	D. dances
113. Vegetarians		C	
A. not eat		C. don't eat	D. no eating
114. Thomas is	by the charac	cters in the book.	J
A. to fascinate 115. Jane always	B. fascinate	C. fascinating	D. fascinated
A. drives	B. drive	C. not drive	D don't drive
116. Last week th	ey to Edinbur	gh to visit their gran	ndparents.
A. drove	B. drive	C. driven	D. to drive
117. Yesterday th	e weather l	peautiful.	
A. is	B. was	are	D. were
118. When did yo	u arrive?		
A. Tomorrow	B. Next Sunday	C. Yesterday	D. In two days
119. I go to schoo	ol with every of	day.	
A. them	B. they	C. their	D. themselves
120. This is my so	on, David is	10 years old.	
A. I	B. It	C. He	D. She
PART 2: READI	NG (A)		
Read the text and choose the best answer for questions			
I.		3.6 · G.	C
		•	on for the day. The clothing
	• •		can smell the fresh bread as e bank, the clock above the
•	<u> </u>		
door strikes nine. Today Doctor Harmon is opening his office next to the bank as the same time. But he doesn't keep regular office hours. If people are very sick, he			
visits them at home. Sometimes he has to drive out in the country to a farm house.			

Once in a while he even stops to talk with his friends who aren't sick at all.

1. Mr. Fisher unlocks the bank at ..........

A 1 -2-11-	D 0 -2-11-	C : 41	D	
		C. in the morning	D. noon	
<ol><li>Doctor Harmon</li></ol>	's office is	•••••		
A. along Main Str	eet	C. next to the bank	- <u>-</u>	
C. near the clothing store		D. in the country	D. in the country	
3. He doesn't keep	regular office	hours because		
A. he is lazy				
B. if the people ar	e very sick, he	visits them at home		
C. sometimes he h	as to drive out	in the country to a farm	house	
D. B and C are con	rrect			
4. At times, he eve	en stops to talk	with		
A. sick people	В	3. villagers who are not s	sick	
C. sick friends D. friends who are not sick			ek	
5. How many store	es did the autho	or mention in this story?		
A. 1	B. 2	C. 3	D. 4	

### II.

My cousin Bianca is a motor mechanic. She works in a busy garage in the middle of the town about 5 minutes walk from home. She likes everything about the job, except for the fact that she can never seem to get completely clean at the end of the day. All the other mechanics, except for the supervisor, are men. She gets on with everyone very well although she sometimes has trouble with customers who think that, being a woman, she cannot be a good mechanic. As it happens, she is considered by most of her workmates to be the best mechanic in the garage.

- 1. What Bianca dislikes about working in the garage is that:
- A. She doesn't get on with the supervisor.
- B. All the other mechanics are men.
- C. It's quite dirty work.
- D. The garage is a long way from the center.
- 2. Which of these statements about Bianca is true:
- A. She doesn't like her job.
- B. She gets on well with all her workmates.
- C. Every customer likes her.
- D. She isn't a good mechanic.
- 3. Most of her fellow workers think that Bianca
- A. isn't as good as they are.
- B. is very popular.
- C. shouldn't be a mechanic.
- D. is a very good mechanic.
- 4. Who thinks that Bianca cannot be a good mechanic:
- A. Some of her male colleagues.
- B. Her supervisor.
- C. Most of her workmates.
- D. A few customers.
- 5. Where is her garage?
- A. In the center of the city.
- B. In the middle of the town.

- C. In the countryside.
- D. In a small town.

### III.

The student Environmental Action Coalition (SEAC) was started after a University of North Carolina student published an ad in a Greenpeace magazine in 1988 requesting that there be some kinds of international, students – based coalition of environmental activists. Now SEAC includes more than 1,500 different high schools and colleges around the world. The site's primary goal is to raise awareness and encourage activism about current environmental issues among students and youth. This page is a starting point for those interested in the social and political aspects of these activities.

- 1. What is the first work of SEAC?
- A. To publish an ad in a green peace magazine.
- B. To raise awareness and encourage activism about current environmental issues among students and youth.

C. only a few

D. few

- C. To build many high schools and colleges around the world.
- D. To help students understand the environment.
- 2. How many high schools and colleges are there in SEAC?
- A. more than 1,500 B. less than 1,500 3. Which of the following is not true?
- A. SEAC includes more than 1,500 high schools and colleges.
- B. The goal of SEAC is to raise awareness about environmental issues.
- C. SEAC was started in 1988.
- D. The members of SEAC are politicians.
- 4. What is SEAC concerned about?
- A. politics B. economics C. environment D. culture
- 5. The word "aspect" means most nearly .....?
- A. problem B. particular part C. face D. difficulty

#### IV.

The elephant is the largest animal to walk on Earth. An elephant can carry a load of 1,200 pounds. They eat 300 pounds of food a day. An elephant baby can weigh 200 pounds at birth. Elephants can live up to 70 years. Elephants can be trained to carry logs with their trunks. They also use their trunks for drinking water, bathing, eating and communicating. There are two kinds of elephants: the African elephant and the Indian elephant. African elephant can be characterized as larger ears. The African elephant grows up to 10 feet and weighs as much as 12,000 pounds. The Indian elephant grows up to 9 feet tall, and weighs up to 800 pounds. This elephant is characterized as smaller ears. Another name for the Indian elephant is the Asian elephant.

- 1. What is the topic of the passage?
- A. African elephant B. Indian elephant
- C. Elephant's trunks

A. 70 pounds	B. 20	00 pounds	
C. 300 pounds	D. 1,	200 pounds	
_		lo elephants use their tr	unks for the following
activities EXCEP		G G1 '	D D ' 1'
_	B. communicating elephant is the large	1 0	D. Drinking
A. The Indian ele		B. The African $\epsilon$	lenhant
C. The Asian elep			nd Asian elephant
_		an an Africa elephant?	1
A. a longer tail	B. a stronger trun	k C. smaller ears	D. bigger teeth
V.			
John liked c	hocolates very muc	h, but his mother never	gave him any, because
they were bad for	his teeth, she thou	ght. But John had a very	y nice grandfather. The
old man loved his	s grandson very mu	ich, and sometimes he b	rought John chocolates
when he came to	visit him. Then his	mother let him eat them,	because she wanted to
make the old man	n happy. One evenir	ng, a few days before Jol	hn's eighth birthday, he
		om before he went to b	
	•	oox of chocolates for my	
	-	he heard the small boy	•
		shouting, John?" she as	_
-		know", answered the cl	
	s in the next room,		j
1. John was fond			
			D 0 1
A. candy	B. milk	C. chocolates	D. fruit
2. His mother did	n't give him any ch	ocolates because	
A. it was good for	r his teeth	B. it damaged his teeth	L
C. it didn't cause	tooth decay	D. She was too poor to	buy them
3. John often got	chocolates from		
A. his mother			
	B. his grandma	C. his grandpa	D. his father
4. His mother let	B. his grandma  John eat chocolates		D. his father
	John eat chocolates	he got from his grandfat	
A. to please the o	John eat chocolates ld man. B. to	he got from his grandfat please herself.	her
A. to please the of C. to please the be	John eat chocolates ld man. B. to oy.	he got from his grandfat please herself. D. to please her husbar	her
A. to please the of C. to please the be	John eat chocolates ld man. B. to	he got from his grandfat please herself. D. to please her husbar	her
A. to please the of C. to please the be	John eat chocolates ld man. B. to by.  B. to before his	he got from his grandfat please herself. D. to please her husbar	her

2. How much does a baby elephant weigh at birth?

- B. He wanted his grandfather to give him chocolates.
- C. He begged God to make him a big box of chocolates.
- D. He wished for some money to buy chocolates.

### VI.

People like sports. Football seems to be the most popular game in England. Young and old people are all fond of watching it. Important matches often take place at weekends. As soon as the game begins, people start shouting and cheering for one side or the other. Some even begin throwing things and fighting. They only stop doing those things when the game finishes.

d?	
C. Volleyball	B. Baseball
B. watching football	
B. laughing at football	
B. At noons	
B. At the end of months	
e begins?	• • • •
B. Fighting against one s	side
D. Shouting and cheering	g for one side
B When the second half	starts
D. After the first half	
	B. watching football B. laughing at football B. At noons B. At noons B. At the end of months he begins? B. Fighting against one s D. Shouting and cheering B. When the second half

### VII.

Mr. Brown was a teacher at a school in a big city in the north of England. He usually went to France or Germany for a few weeks during his summer holidays, and he spoke French and German quite well. But one day Mr. Brown said to one of his friends, "I'm going to have a holiday in Athens. But I don't speak Greek, so I will go to evening classes and have Greek lessons for a month before I go." He studied very hard for a month, and then his holidays began and he went to Greece. When he came back a few weeks later, his friend asked him, "Did you have any trouble with your Greek when you were in Athens, Dick?". "No, I didn't have any trouble with it," answered Mr. Brown, "But the Greek did!"

- 1. Why did Mr. Brown have Greek lessons?
- A. Because he likes evening classes
- B. Because he wanted to visit Greece
- C. Because he did not like French and German
- D. Because he wanted to find a job

2. How long did Mr. Brown study Greek? D. a month A. a few weeks B. one year C. two months 3. How long did Mr. Brown stay in Greece? B. a few weeks A. one year C. two years D. a month 4. What did the Greek have trouble with? B. Mr. Brown's friends A. Mr. Brown's Greek C. Mr. Brown's holiday D. Mr. brown's wife 5. It can be inferred (suy ra) from the passage that during Mr. Brown's stay in Greece, he spoke Greek very ......

C. badly

D. quickly

### VIII.

A. fluently

My name is Joey and this is my husband. His name is Flamingo. We all work in offices in New Zealand. We have breakfast at half past six. We usually have bread, orange juice and milk. Then we drive to our working place. For lunch, we usually have a sandwich or an orange at midday. We have dinner at about half past seven. It's the big meal of the day and we have fish, beef with vegetables and potatoes or rice. We have carrot juice with the meal. On Sunday evenings, we usually go out for dinner at about eight o'clock.

1. What is the relationship between Joey and Flamingo?

B. clearly

A. friendship B. sibling C. spouse D. mother-son

2. Where do they work?

A. London B. New Zealand C. Japan D. Australia

3. What do they have for breakfast?

A. Sandwich and milk
C Rice and chicken

B. Bread, orange juice and milk
D. They don't have breakfast

4. What time do they have dinner?

A. At 7:00 B. At 7:15 C. At 6:45 D. At 7:30

5. When do they eat out?

A. On Sunday evenings
C. At the weekends
B. On Saturday evenings
D. On Sunday afternoon

# PART 2: READING (B)

# Read the text below and choose the best words for the spaces

## I.

I went to Australia on a student program last year and I like to ...(1).... you about it. I was very ....(2)...when I knew I was going to Australia (3).....I had never been there before. I didn't think ...(4)... the problems of speaking English ...(5)... was so bad. All the five years I had been learning English wasn't much used at all ...(6) .... we didn't have real practice ...(7)... school. Even though my grammar was good, my pronunciation ...(8).... My problem is ...(9).... '1' and 'r'. For

example, Australian people often asked "What do you eat in Vietnam?" I wanted to tell ...(10).... that we eat rice, but they didn't understand when I said "We eat lice".

1. A. say	B. tell	C. talk	D. speak
2. A. exciting	B. excites	C. excited	D. Excite
3. A. because	B. because of	C. however	D. so
4. A. to	B. about	C. on	D. with
5. A. after	B. until	C. when	D. While
6. A. although	B. even	C. because	D. So
7. A. on	B. in	C. at	D. to
8. A. was	B. wasn't	C. isn't	D. hadn't
9. A. pronouncing	B. speaking	C. reading	D. telling
10. A. their	B. them	C. they	D. theirs

#### II.

Last Monday, William Murphy saw a wallet .....(1).... a lonely street ....(2).... Montreal. He ...(3).... it up and found a ticket inside. He noticed the number on the ticket immediately and it was the .....(4)..... ticket in a lottery. The prize ....(5).... seven million pounds.

Murphy did not collect ....(6)..... huge prize. He took the ticket back to the owner, Mr Dupont. Yesterday Mr Dupont got the prize and at ....(7)..... gave Murphy a million dollars .....(8)...... a reward.

"I have never won a lottery before." He .....(9)..... the reporters.

"Now I ....(10)..... rich and I want to reward honestly."

1. A. in	B. on	C. from	D. under
2. A. from	B. in	C. on	D. at
3. A. picked	B. take	C. pick	D. taking
4. A. win	B. won	C. winning	D. winner
5. A. was	B. is	C. be	D. is being
6. A. a	B. an	C. the	D. these
7. A. once	B. one	C. ones	D. one's
8. A. with	B. of	C. as	D. by
9. A. tells	B. told	C. tell	D. is telling
10. A. was	B. am being	C. will be	D. am

### III.

My aunt, Mary was born in England, but now she ......(1)....... in Perth, Australia. She .......(2)...... to Australia in 1985 when her husband, my uncle Jack ......(3)...... She ......(4)..... 80 years old now, but she still ......(5)...... She is an artist. She often .....(6)...... pictures of cats for birthday cards. She .....(7) ...... cats. She ......(8) ...... twenty-five. She ......(9) ...... painting in 1986. In 1989, she began making and selling birthday cards. A lot of people .....(10)...... them and bought them.

1. A. lives	B. to live	C. lived	D. living
2. A. go	B. to go	C. went	D. going

3. A. die	B. be died	C. dies	D. died
4. A. to be	B. will be	C. is	D. was
5. A. work	B. works	C. to work	D. worked
6. A. paints	B. painted	C. painting	D. to be painted
7. A. hates	B. enjoys	C. dislikes	D. loves
8. A. have	B. has	C. had	D. to have
9. A. started	B. starts	C. start	D. to start
10. A. likes	B. like	C. liked	D. to like

#### IV.

When a company wants to increase the sales of a product, it will usually advertise. An advertisement ...(1)... us what products are available and it also ...(2)... us to buy a particular product. Today's television advertisements ...(3)... millions of people, but the first forms of advertising were much more local. Market traders shouted out what they had for sale and large signs ...(4).... displayed outside shops. Modern advertising began about 150 years ago, ...(5)... factories started producing goods ...(6)... large quantities. Before long, advertisements for a wide ...(7)... of products appeared in national newspapers. Nowadays, we see many different ...(8)... of advertisements. They can appear on the sides of vehicles and on the clothes we wear as well as on television and radio. But the ...(9)....of all advertisements is the same. They try to ...(10)... our attention and get us to buy a particular product.

B. indicates	C. tells	D. announces
B. suggests	C. wins	D. persuades
B. pass	C. reach	D. spread
B. were	C. had	D. are
B. whether	C. why	D. when
B. at	C. for	D. by
B. row	C. range	D. pack
B. kinds	C. systems	D. ways
B. plan	C. attempt	D. wish
B. achieve	C. bring	D. attract
	B. suggests B. pass B. were B. whether B. at B. row B. kinds B. plan	B. suggests C. wins B. pass C. reach B. were C. had B. whether C. why B. at C. for C. range B. kinds C. systems C. attempt

#### V.

I have two brothers, Tim and Tom. They ...(1)... very similar and a lot of people don't know which is which. They ....(2)... have blond hair and blue eyes, and they always wear jeans and T-shirts.

They like ...(3)... the same things, too. For example, they both like jazz and they 're crazy about football. They ...(4)... to a football match once a week. Tim doesn't like dancing or discos and Tom doesn't like them, ...(5).... Although they are twins, they are not exactly the ...(6)... at everything. Tim works hard at school ...(7)... he wants to go to university, but Tom is a bit lazy.

Our mother is often away ...(8)... home bacause of her job, so we all work ...(9)... in the house. Most ...(10) ...the time in fine, but sometimes we fight a bit

1. A. to be	B. is	C. are	D. were
2. A. both	B. among	C. between	D. with
3. A. to do	B. do	C. did	D. doing
4. A. to go	B. go	C. went	D. going
5. A. also	B. either	C. so	D. neither
6. A. same	B. different	C. most	D. better
7. A. although	B. to	C. because	D. in order to
8. A. to	B. of	C. at	D. from
9. A. each	B. together	C. with	D. gether
10. A. of	B. in	C. from	D. On

#### VI.

When I ...(1).... a child I used ...(2)....go to see my grandmother. I thought her house was ...(3)... beautiful as a palace and the garden seemed bigger than a park ...(4)... I grew ...(5)... The house and ...(6)... seemed smaller but I still loved visiting the old lady. There were so many beautiful things in the house. Sometimes, I played ...(7)...the doll's house which was older than grandmother herself. At ...(8)... times, I looked ...(9)....books which were ...(10)... interesting than my children's book at home.

<ol> <li>A. was</li> <li>A. into</li> <li>A. so</li> <li>A. from</li> <li>A. up</li> <li>A. home</li> <li>A. to</li> <li>A. these</li> <li>A. in</li> </ol>	B. is B. to B. more B. at B. on B. garden B. of B. those B. for	C. am C. in C. as C. while C. at C. stairs C. with C. it C. up	D. were D. with D. also D. when D. for D. kitchen D. for D. that D. after
9. A. in 10.A. most	B. for B. more	C. up C. best	D. after D. better

#### VII.

## A lucky picnic

When I was a child we used ...(1)... go to my grandmother's house. We often had a picnic in ...(2)... wood which was ...(3)... of flowers. We always used to go to the ...(4)... place. One day when we had finished our picnic, my mother noticed that she had lost her ring, ...(5)... had her initials inside it. We looked everywhere ...(6)... it and we carried on until it was dark and we had to give ...(7).... Thirty years later, I was on holiday with my own children ...(8)... we found the same wood. We decided to have a picnic there. It was my son who made it a lucky day. He was bored with the picnic so he started digging a hole ...(9)... a tree. Suddenly, he held up a ring. It had some writing inside it and we all agreed it my mother's ring. She was really happy when we gave it ...(10)... to her!

1. A. into	B. to	C. in	D. with
2. A. a	B. the	C. an	D. that
3. A. empty	B. full	C. less	D. few

4. A. similar	B. likeable	C. same	D. like
5. A. which	B. what	C. where	D. when
6. A. up	B. at	C. for	D. after
7. A. up	B. to	C. for	D. back
8. A. but	B. and	C. so	D. because
9. A. on	B. in	C. next	D. under
10. A. back	B. to	C. up	D. for

### VIII.

At some of saddest moments ...(1)... my life, I have depended ....(2).... two kinds of friends to help me. Neither has ever let me down. One is books; the .....(3).... is dogs. This ....(4).... not meant to insult my human friends, some ...(5)... whom I depended on heavily, and all of ....(6).... I love. But, as we all learn sooner or ....(7)...., people can't always be with you when we need them. Sometimes they have problems and cannot help you. ....(8).... when they are there to hold your relationship, they cannot take .....(9) your unhappiness. But books can and also ....(10).... dogs.

1. A. in	B. at	C. on	D. up
2. A. in	B. at	C. on	D. up
3. A. other	B. else	C. difference	D. another
4. A. does	B. has	C. did	D. is
5. A. in	B. at	C. of	D. up
6. A. him	B. us	C. it	D. them
7. A. late	B. later	C. soon	D. sooner
8. A. Even	B. In	C. At	D. On
9. A. on	B. of	C. off	D. out
10. A. cannot	B. could	C. couldn't	D. can

-----HÉT-----